Public Works Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday April 7, 2019

Call to order by Tom Strayer
Members Present: Tom Strayer-Chair, Patrick Bragg, Tonya Galbraith-Town Manager, Ron Crider-Public Works Commissioner Mark Witsman-Town Engineer
Also Present: Staci Starcher-Utility Supervisor, Ryan Crum-Director of Planning and Building,

Approval of Minutes for April 2, 2019
Motion to approve April 2, 2019 minutes by Ms. Galbraith. 2nd by Mr. Witsman. Motion approved by a vote of 5/0

Deer Crossing-Speed Study
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Witsman presented the Speed Study done at the request of some residents of Deer Crossing. The Speed study done by A&F Engineers was set up in three locations on Winding Bend. The summary is attached and shows the average speed lower than expected. The study was conducted April 22-24 and it was determined that no other action was needed. Mr. Strayer added that having one at an excessive speed was not a Public Works issue but a Police issue. The information has been forwarded onto Paul Casey. The neighborhood needs to report to the Police when there are concerns of speeding. The maintenance cost and plowing issues can’t justify a speed bump or a speed table.  Mr. Witsman agreed that it is not a justified expense. Mr. Pettygrove thanked the Town for taking the action to do the speed study but is still concerned and questions the average speed in the study. Mr. Witsman explained the data collection and showed that the majority were under speed limit. The data collection was on Monday-Wednesday and Mr. Pettygrove added that the problem was the weekends. Still worried about the children and he believes that it is still dangerous and was disappointed by the study. Questioned if the speed limit could be lowered in the neighborhood. Curtis Baker, VP of the HOA added his concern about the Speed Study and wondered about the placement of the strips giving an accurate read on the issue. He would like to know what Town can do to help. Mr. Crider feels that the Town did its job by doing the speed study and the Police Department presence will control the speed. Another neighbor, John Kurchurski(?) concurs with the complaints and the speed on the straightway seems to be excessive. Mr. Witsman repeated; that 1% is going over the limit by 10mph. Sadly, this happens in every neighborhood and can’t justify speed bumps, even portable in every neighborhood. Mr. Pettygrove wondered if the portable ones could be moved to different neighborhoods as needed. Ms. Galbraith said we can’t have Public Works moving speed tables around. We are short staffed, and it is not a workable solution. Mr. Strayer explained that they are not easily moved. Holes need to be drilled into the street. He also questioned if the HOA could be involved in reducing the speed limit. Check with the town ordinances and state codes. Mr. Bragg informed us that under 25mph is not allowed. Mr. Baker was interested in the cost of a speed message sign. Mr. Strayer still wants to hear from the total HOA of Deer Crossing.

500 North Drainage-discussion of RAB project scope impact
This agenda item was presented by Mr. Witsman regarding a roundabout option at 500N and 600W County project along 600 W includes drainage issue. This would alleviate flooding and drainage issues, but resident doesn’t want to grant easement. To proceed we would have to go through condemnation and this is not an ideal option. Converting intersection to roundabout as a Federal Aid project would be 5 yrs. or 2022 Our project would be 2020. Mr. Witsman wants direction from the Public Works Commission. Ms. Galbraith emphasized that we need to do something to get the water off the property. It has been a longstanding problem. For now, Mr. Strayer said a pump can be purchased to use at a 10th of the price and can be used on other projects. Ms. Galbraith said property has been under water for years and ignored because it was a county project and needs to be pumped.
Recommendation was made by Ms. Galbraith to put on agenda for Town Council to not do project but buy a pump to deal with the issue. Quotes are needed for Town Council next week. 2nd by Mr. Witsman and voted in favor 5/0.

Bike/Ped Master Plan Schedule
Mr. Crum updated this project has been delayed and kick -off is in June

Banning Contract Addition for Stansbury & Schultz ditch relocation
Mr. Witsman gave information on the Letter of Map Revision (LOMR) showing the regulatory requirements that were added. Documents are available. Mr. Witsman gave a recommendation that this be presented to Town Council. 2nd by Mr. Bragg and approved by a vote of 5/0.

Backhoe Quotes
The backhoe quotes were given by Mr. Crider. There were three quotes and after each were compared and tested he stated that he believed the Case backhoe at RMP Machinery was the better price with trade-in, better, lifting power and adjustable bucket. This expense is already in Capital Projects and this is under budget. Mr. Crider made a motion to approve, 2nd by Ms. Galbraith and a vote to approve 5/0.

Pay Applications and Invoices: Pavement Solutions for Town wide crack sealing project
The pay applications this month were as follows:
Pavement Solutions for 32,856.85.  This was for town wide crack seal and is 100% complete. Mr. Witsman made a motion to pay and 2nd by Mr. Crider. Vote to approve was 5/0.
Whitaker Engineering for 33,331.00. This was for the WWTP expansion. This is at the 30% complete stage. Mr. Witsman made a motion to pay this invoice. 2nd by Ms. Galbraith with a vote to approve 5/0.
Baumgartner & Road Company for 180,629.40. This was job #219017-AR McCordsville 600 North milling and resurface. This project is not 100% because the striping is not complete yet. Mt. Witsman made a motion to pay this invoice. 2nd by Mr. Bragg with a vote to approve 5/0.



Engineer’s Report
Mr. Witsman has the Engineers Report attached but added that Sensory has completed the IT project. He added it is easy to use and is wireless. We were also able to have the microphones adjusted and feedback problem is solved.
600 W Community Crossing project starts Monday May 13, 2019. It will go from North Railroad north to 1000N and will include a mill and resurface. Project will take one week or more. Also, rehab at Town Hall to be done.

Old Business
Mr. Crider updated that cameras, door locks/keypads are all installed. The Community Room will be finished after the election.

New Business
None
Public Comments
Mr. John Price commented about complaints about the street sweeping. He said the whole cul de sac sweeping was not done. Also, residents are cleaning up after the street sweepers because they are leaving sticks and leaves. Mr. Crider will follow up on this issue.
Mr. Pettygrove spoke on behalf of neighbors that were concerned about 86th and Carroll Road. They wanted to add a roundabout. Mr. Pettygrove was informed that this was not McCordsville jurisdiction but a Lawrence and Indianapolis issue.

Adjourn
Motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Galbraith. 2nd by Mr. Crider. Approved by a vote of 5/0
Next meeting is Tuesday June 4, 2019


